
 

 
 

Joint Transit Advisory Board (JTAB) 
August 24, 2020 Meeting Minutes 
 
Advisory Board Members in attendance: 
Summit County     Park City 
Councilwoman, Kim Carson   Councilman, Tim Henney 
Councilman, Chris Robinson   Councilman, Steve Joyce 
 
Summit County Staff 
Tom Fisher 
Caroline Rodriguez 
Jamie Dansie 
 
Park City Staff  
Sarah Pearce 
Kim Fjeldsted         
Jerry Benson  
Vinny Nguyen 
Brian Beckstrand 
Scott Burningham 
Robbie Smoot   
Cindy Stockley 
 

I. ROLL CALL 
Upon confirmation that quorum was connected to Zoom meeting, the meeting was called to 
order by Ms. Fjeldsted at 8:34am.  All in attendance were recorded and announced by Cindy 
Stockley who individually stated their name and role within their respective organization.  

 
II. ELECTRONIC MEETING DOCUMENTATION 

Read by Kim Fjeldsted 
 

III. PUBLIC COMMENTS: (Bev Harrison) 
Spoke regarding consideration to have the PC-SLC Connect pick up at the Ecker Hill Park & Ride 
on Kilby Road. She feels that it is a disservice to Park City residents that use transit  to Salt Lake 
City to not be picked up at the Ecker Hill Park & Ride. 



 

 Ms. Rodriguez explained service was run for about a week in the past to Ecker Hill but it caused 
time restrictions for UTA connections. It is expensive to run another bus on the route to be able 
to pick up from Ecker Hill Park & Ride.  

 
(Bev Harrison) Electric bikes are great and we are happy that the bike racks are coming into the 
city to meet our green goal. 
 

DICUSSION ITEMS 
 

A. Review/Acceptance and Approval of July 20, 2020 Meeting Minutes 
 

B. Winter Route Efficiency Analysis and Assessment Presentation (Scott Burningham) 
Presented recommendations for winter service with a 35% reduction in service due to 
the economic impact of COVID-19, The transit dependent population and ridership on 
each route were considered in this recommendation. Cost savings with the proposed 
route changes are estimated to be approximately $2,010,268. Presented reduction 
options on each route to review and get feedback to bring back to next month’s JTAB 
meeting for decision to allow Park City  and Summit County staff to present to their 
respective  councils for approval and implementation.  
 

C. Update BUILD Grant and 224 and Kimball Junction Intersection (Caroline Rodriguez) 
No update on the BUILD Grant at this time, but we anticipate information on the 
allocations next month.  
 
SR224 Traffic Corridor Study is to see how traffic is mediated on the corridor. Under the 
No-Build UDOT requires a Bus Rapid Traffic (BRT) Study be done to get the base line 
condition.  Completed first phase of getting public input will be via online surveys due to 
COVID-19. Currently working on second phase with consulting team to bring some 
additional options to present for public input. Consultants will provide three design 
concepts to present to reconstruct the corridor and will take it through an 
environmental process to come up with a locally preferred alternative. 

 
D. 8 Brown Route Update (Jamie Dansie) 

County started running 8 Brown services today and it is going well. App should be up in 
few days to allow customers to schedule a route deviation.  Ms. Dansie will send a 
report to Park City staff after service is running for a week to report how service is 
working. 

 
E. Monthly ridership report (Robbie Smoot) 

Ridership is still low, last month it was sitting at about 79%. Ridership timeline drop off 
extreme from March due to COVID-19 shut down. We have flattened out and are 
staying consistently low with no dropping or increasing. 



 

 
 

F. Bus Shelter Improvements Recommendations will be moved to the next JTAB meeting 
to allow time to review some of the changes that will be happening with the proposed 
changes to winter service. 

 
G. COVID-19 Update 

Slides attached= no report was given due to time restrictions. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:02am 
 
Next meeting:  
Tuesday, September 15, 2020 at 9:00am 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Cindy Stockley-Park City, Transit Department, JTAB Recorder 


